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Supply Chain Transparency Statement 

 

On January 1, 2012, The California Transparency in Supply Chain Act of 2010 (SB657), codified at 

California Civil Code Section 1714.43, went into effect in the State of California.  The law was designed to 

increase the amount of information made available by the manufacturers and retailers regarding their 

efforts (if any) to address the issues of slavery and human trafficking in their direct supply chains. 

As an independent petroleum distributor and retailer, Rinehart Oil Inc.’s main supply chain involves 

acquiring already refined or manufactured motor fuels from refineries in the State of California and 

transporting them to retail service stations, commercial businesses, government entities and agricultural 

operations throughout Northern California.  Rinehart Oil Inc believes this type of activity and the 

activities of our suppliers is not inherently susceptible to violations of slavery and human trafficking 

laws.  While Rinehart Oil Inc. has not undertaken action with the intent of specifically addressing 

California Civil Code Sections 1714.43(c)(1) – (c)(5), Rinehart Oil Inc. recognizes and respects all labor 

laws, including those addressing slavery and human trafficking, wherever we operate.   

Obeying all applicable laws is the basis on which Rinehart Oil Inc. business ethics and moral standards 

are built.  Rinehart Oil Inc.’s Standards of Conduct requires all Rinehart Oil Inc employees to obey all 

local, regional and federal laws where ever we operate, including laws regarding slavery and human 

trafficking.  Rinehart Oil Inc trains employees on its standards so that each employee understands the 

substance of the standard and abides by its contents.  Further, Rinehart Oil Inc. takes seriously all 

potential legal or standards of business conduct and ethics violations, and encourages all persons 

subject to its principles to maintain the highest standards of business ethics and integrity by reporting 

suspected violations to their supervisors or human resource managers.   

Lastly, while we do not have a formal verification program, we do perform periodic assessments of our 

suppliers to evaluate and address issues relating to compliance with regulations and business codes of 

ethics, laws and in particular those related to the California Transparency in Supply Chains Act Disclosure 

(SB657).   

              

 


